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ha5 roadwork
The HA5 project is underway! Over the next month, Whitaker Contracting 
Corporation will be applying a pavement preservation treatment to some of 
our roads. Please take time to read the information at the following link and 
bookmark it to stay informed of any possible changes or weather-related 
delays. https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/roads/

board meeting tomorrow
Join us tomorrow for the June Board Meeting, held on the top floor of the 
Yacht Club at 1:30 p.m. You may view the agenda here. 

Note: There will be NO Board Workshop in July due to the holiday. 

Don‘t forget! The Tellico Village Farmer’s Market is now open every 
Wednesday, 9 a.m. – 12 p.m. at the Tugaloo Beach Pavilion parking lot. The 
market will continue through the month of October. Come out and pick up 
fresh produce and support our local farmers! 

farmer’s market

tell-e-Gram submission
Do you want to have your announcement or event included in the Tell-E-
Gram? Email Amanda Parks at aparks@tvpoa.org with a detailed request. 
We ask that submissions be sent no later than Friday afternoon for inclusion 
in the next issue.

https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/06/6-19-19-Bd-Mtg-Agenda.pdf


02

There's a new way to support Smoky Mountain Service Dogs and let fellow motorists know you’re doing so! 
Smoky Mountain Service Dogs is pre-selling custom license plates to Tennessee residents with registered 
vehicles. The plate costs $35.00 but $15.37 of the cost benefits the organization directly.

The state requires a minimum of 1,000 pre-orders to start production of the new plate. After all orders are 
received, it will take four to six months for plates to arrive at local county clerk offices.

Click here to access more detailed information and the order form.

smoky mountain service dogs

July 8th – 12th
Toqua Golf Club

Tellico Village Junior Golf Camp is right around the corner! Don't let the kids miss out on what is lining up to be 
one of our best Junior Camps yet!
  
This year‘s Junior Camp will be $175 and will include the following:
• 5 hours of PGA Professional Instruction
• Tee Gifts 
• Rules of Golf
• Range balls after 3 p.m. 
• Play on the course after 3 p.m.
• Prizes
• Lunch on Friday
• Awards Ceremony

We will have 3 sessions to choose from:

Session 1 – 8:00 a.m. – 9:15 a.m.
Session 2 – 9:30 a.m. – 10:45 a.m. (Rec Center)
Session 3 – 11:00 a.m. – 12:15 p.m.

To enter your child, grandchild, friend, etc. please visit the Toqua Golf Shop. There is plenty of room in sessions 
1 & 3, and session 2 has 10 spots left. Feel free to contact any of our Golf Professionals with questions! 

Junior Golf Registration Form

Junior Camp Schedule

tellico village junior golf camp

http://www.smokymountainservicedogs.org/license-plate.asp
https://files.constantcontact.com/c2ec5bfb001/57602ce6-f484-4917-bb8a-673b9c30cc97.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/c2ec5bfb001/8f732475-9856-42be-97d9-15b89cdea0bb.pdf
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Toqua Clubhouse

Update: Toqua clubhouse & kahite community center
Toqua: Windows are installed and the facia board is up. Crews are prepping the patio space to be poured and 
the electrical rough-in continues.

Kahite: The electrical rough-in is completed. The EIFS process is underway and insulation is being installed. 
Sheetrock and painting will follow. A primary line has been connected from the Kahite Clubhouse for 
permanent power.

Stay up to date with the ongoing construction for both projects! Click here for the progress at Toqua and click 
here to see progress at Kahite.  

Kahite Community Center

lake map
The weather is warming up! Stop by the POA Welcome Center for a complimentary historic navigation chart 
of Tellico Lake and Little Tennessee River to guide you through the upcoming summer months. The Welcome 
Center is located at 202 Chota Road.

summer days – new date
The Summer Days event has been rescheduled for Friday, June 28th from 11 – 2 at the Yacht Club and Tugaloo 
Beach. Representatives from Viper Customs, American Boat Center, Buddy Gregg RV, Premier Watersports, 
Nautical Works, River Sports Outfitters, Ladd’s Golf Carts, Jackson Mobile Marine, Sunny Marine, US Coast 
Guard Auxiliary, and the Tellico Village Roadrunners RV Club will be on hand to answer all your questions. This 
event was previously called “Lake Days” for the last two years, mainly focusing on water activity. This year, we 
decided to expand to include other recreational activities such as RVs and golf carts. If you are thinking of 
buying, trading, or upgrading, take advantage of the vendors‘ knowledge! Boats will be featured on land and 
by water at the Tellico Village Yacht Club and community dock. Kayaks and other water activities will available 
at Tugaloo Beach. The Tellico Village Roadrunners RV Club will have smaller vehicles on display as well. They 
will be giving away free popcorn and answering all your questions pertaining to their club. We look forward to 
seeing you there. For questions, contact Lisa McCray at 865-458-5408 ext 4131 or lmccray@tvpoa.org.

irrigation tips
It’s  time to start up your irrigation systems for the season! Before you do, we’d like to share some tips on 
how to properly irrigate your lawn. The truth is, most homeowners overwater their lawns, which causes 
unnecessary cost overruns and can actually damage the grass. To learn how to best irrigate your lawn, watch 
this video with Dr. Tom Sample and TVPOA Staff Engineer Bud Murray. You can also read the full presentation 
here. Check your irrigation settings today to prepare for summer! 

https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/news/toqua-clubhouse-updates/
https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/news/katie-community-center-project/
https://vimeo.com/289939667
http://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/11/turfirrigationtips.pdf
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yacht club now serving lunch
Join us for lunch at The Blue Heron at the Yacht Club, Tellico 
Village‘s premier lunch spot with a gorgeous view and a charming 
atmosphere. It‘s more than just lunch, it‘s an experience. Lunch is 
served from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. Tuesday – Saturday and brunch is 
offered on Sunday from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Click here to view the new 
lunch menu.

Tuesday – Saturday:
Lunch: 11 a.m. – 2 p.m.
Bar opens: 4 p.m.
Dinner: 5 p.m. – 9 p.m.

Don‘t forget: If the Yacht Club‘s lunch endeavor isn‘t utilized 
and supported, it will be forced to discontinue lunch. It will 
remain open on a trial basis depending on performance. We 
hope everyone will take advantage of this experience!  

Sunday brunch: 
10 a.m. – 2 p.m.

Did you know Tellico Village has an app for your smartphone or tablet? It’s a great resource to locate information 
quickly, and golfers may especially find it useful to book tee times with convenient, on-the-go access to Chelsea. 
To download the app on your iPhone or Android device, search “Tellico Village” in the app store.

tellico village app

http://www.tellicovillageyachtclub.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/04/Screen-Shot-2019-04-03-at-9.28.29-AM.png
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS

Tellico Village library
June 22nd | Available immediately at the Public Library at Tellico Village: flyers and entry forms for the Annual 
Ladies Golf Outing. Golf Outing will be Saturday, June 22nd. For Tee Box Sponsorship, contact Evelyn Edwards 
at 865-250-6130 or evelynedwards@gmail.com.

June 25th | 4 – 5 p.m.
Legal Needs of Seniors with Elder Law attorney Kelly Guyton Frere. Please call 865-458-5199 to sign up for this 
free presentation.

Tomorrow, June 19th, we will continue our monthly hikes on the Village trails. This hike will begin and end at 
Beans & Cream (behind the Welcome Center). Come join us at 8:30 a.m. for either a 2-mile or 5-mile hike that 
starts with coffee and ends with ice cream! 

hike the village

The Tellico Village Guitar Club Workshop meets this Friday, June 21st (and every Friday morning) at the top 
floor of the Yacht Club. Intermediate Workshop starts at 10:30 a.m.; Advanced Workshop starts at 11:30 a.m.; 
Beginner Workshop starts at 12:30 p.m.

guitar club

Reserved seats at $21 for the renowned Tennessee Williams drama The Glass Menagerie are on sale on the 
Tellico Community Players website – www.TellicoCommunityPlayhouse.org. (Click on tickets to purchase.)  

Dates for this third Tellico Community Players performance of 2019 are Thursday – Saturday, June 13 – 15 and 
Thursday – Sunday June 20 – 23.  All shows begin at 7:30 p.m., except for the matinee Sunday, June 23, which 
begins at 1:30 p.m.  

One of the most famous plays of the modern theatre, The Glass Menagerie, has been described as a drama of 
great tenderness, charm and beauty.  In its initial opening in Chicago in 1944, the play was not expected to last 
long, but the critics loved it and gave it rave reviews. When it opened in New York in 1945, the cast received an 
unbeatable 25 curtain calls.

The play is introduced to the audience by Tom, the narrator and protagonist, as a play based on memory. Tom 
cautions the audience that what they see may not be precisely what happened. Amanda Wingfield, a faded 
Southern Belle of middle age, shares a dingy St. Louis apartment with her son, Tom, and his slightly older sister, 
Laura. In The Glass Menagerie, the themes of illusions and impossible dreams offer an escape from reality, but 
they cannot be sustained. The past informs the present, and the possibility of escaping the past is only an 
illusion. 

James Fisher is directing, and Len Willis is producing The Glass Menagerie.  Sponsor of the show is Warren 
Jackson, CPA.

Tellico players 

ROADRUNNERS CLUB
Tellico Village Roadrunners RV Club general meeting will be June 18th on the top floor of the Yacht Club.  Social 
hour begins at 7 p.m. and the meeting begins at 7:30 p.m. Visitors are welcome.
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Join us on Tuesday, June 18th to hike 2.5 miles of the Sinking Creek Branch of East Lakeshore Trail. We will 
gather at the Poplar Springs boat ramp parking lot at 9:00 a.m. too  carpool. Hikers coming from Kahite can 
meet us around 9:15 a.m. at the Coytee Trailhead located off of Coytee Road. The East Lakeshore Trails are 
just across the lake and are one of the most beautiful and accessible hiking trails in East Tennessee. If you 
wish to become more familiar with these trails and/or would like to take a short 2.5- to 3-mile hike, join us on 
the 3rd Tuesday of every month. All hikes should finish no later than 11:30 a.m. Hike leaders are Larry Elder 
and Jon Foreman. For additional information, contact Larry: lelder49@gmail.com | 865-657-9722 or Jon: 
for4man@charter.net | 412-337-5500.

east lakeshore hikers

The Connecticut Club returns, revitalized by an influx from the north. On Thursday, June 20th from 4 to 8 p.m. 
at the Tugaloo Pavilion, come gather for a picnic with like-minded neighbors that have shoveled snow for the 
last time. Come get to know one another, renew old friendships, and make new friends since so many have 
recently moved to Tellico Village.

Save your spot with $5/person, payable to Sally Tursi at 103 Spavinaw Place, Loudon 37774 by June 14th. The 
$5 will cover the pavilion rental, barbequed chicken, table settings, and silverware. Please ring your name tag, 
your beverage of choice, and a dessert, appetizer, salad or side dish (with servicing utensils). Consider wearing 
your favorite Connecticut attire.

RSVP with the dish you will bring to share to Sally Tursi: 860-620-4026; sallytursi49@gmail.com or Mary Ellen 
Nasinka: 203-947-6651; ellen1mellon@gmail.com.

connecticut club
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Friday, June 21 

8:00 am           Grounds open for Vendor Set Up** 
8:00 – 10 am   Registration Opens 

     Teams & Individual Apprentice & Senior 
9:00- 11am      Competitor Training 
9:00- 11am      Chief Judge/ Event Judges training/ meeting 
9:00 am           Volunteer/ Auditor Meeting/ Orientation 
11:30 am         Apprentice Test 
 
1:30 pm           Opening Ceremony 
2:00pm            Individual/ Senior Events 
7:00 pm           Hospitality Suite 

 
Saturday, June 22 

7:30 am           Invocation/ message 
8:00 am           Apprentice/ Team Events 
7:00 pm           Awards Banquet – For Registered Rodeo Participants  

 
** Vendor Expo hours coincide with events on the rodeo grounds. 

 
Physical Address - Rodeo Grounds: 

TVA Tellico Dam – Hwy 321 @ the intersection of Tellico Parkway  
(State Route #444 West) 
 

Registration, Meetings, Testing & Banquet: 
The Venue at Lenoir City – 7690 Creekwood Park Blvd, Lenoir City, TN 37772 

 
 

 

           
HOA 30th Anniversary Special Presentation 

“Celebrating 30 Years of Volunteerism” 
June 20, 2019 4-6 PM  

Community Church at Tellico Village  

  
 

Not only for HOA members—any Tellico Village property owner is invited to attend this special 
meeting, which will be both informative and FUN!    

 
o Look back over 30 years – Pictures/Vignettes – Learn some interesting 

history/facts of the Village you didn’t know. 
o Some never-before-seen pictures & videos. 
o Original Pioneer Remembrances  
o HOA Remembrances 
o Special Guests & Presentations 
o Trivia Challenge w/Prizes 
o Fun videos 

 
 



08



09

WHAT IS THE  MEDICARE MINUTE™ PROGRAM?
T he Medicare Minute™ program consists of monthly community  

presentations throughout the country that help older adults and people with 
disabilities understand Medicare and related health insurance coverage.

This content was created and copyrighted by Medicare Rights Center ©2019. Medicare Rights Center is a national, non-profit consumer 
service organization that works to ensure access to affordable health care for older adults and people with disabilities. These materials 

are presented here with support from Jack Schroeder & Associates, Inc. and may not be distributed, modified or edited without 
Medicare Rights’ consent. For additional education on Medicare, you can go to www.MedicareInteractive.org.

Grant Chapman

(865) 403-0744 | grant@mymedicareguy.com
License Number 2056167

Please RSVP, seating is limited.

June 14th 2019 • 1-2 PM
Roane State Community College

100 W. Broadway St. Lenoir City, TN 37771

June 28th 2019 • 1-2 PM
Tellico Village Library

300 Irene Lane Loudon, TN 37774
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Announcing:  Give Us Your Best Shot Photo Contest! 
 
Are you an amateur photographer who is a Tellico Village home or property owner, renter, or full-time 
POA employee?  Have you taken some great pictures in the Village or Tellico Lake in the immediate 
proximity of the Village?  Then, GIVE US YOUR BEST SHOT!   
 
Multiple organizations have come together to create and promote a Tellico Village Amateur 
Photography Contest entitled:  GIVE US YOUR BEST SHOT!   This contest is brought to you by: 
The Tellico Village Property Owners Association, in conjunction with Tellico Village Broadcasting, 
HomeOwners Association of Tellico Village, and The Connection and News-Herald. 
 
The contest launched on Tuesday, April 2nd, 2019 with all photo entries to be received by August 1, 
2019.  Photo Submission Categories:    

1. Tellico Village Nature:  This can include flora, fauna, and scenic 
2. Tellico Village Lifestyles:  This can include Villagers doing things and enjoying the 

abundant lifestyle diversity in Tellico Village 
3. Each contestant can enter up to four photos in total. 

 
Dennis Sabo and Lynn Carter are the distinguished judges with Steve Meadows, Editor/Publisher of The 
Connection and Herald-News, serving as a tie breaking judge.  Judging will take place August 2nd through 
August 31st.  Winners will be announced early Fall 2019. 
 
Where can you find all the contest information? 

• Applications and instructions for photo submissions along with complete contest details, 
rules, technical requirements for photos, and a listing of all the awards and recognition 
can be found on the HomeOwners Association website www.hoatv.org 

 
Tellico Villagers:   Get your cameras out – get snapping – and –  

GIVE US YOUR BEST SHOT! 
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Pet of the Week: 
Jordan is a smart, sweet, and goofy girl. She is a 
brindle/white pitbull/terrier mix who is about 4.5 years 
old and weighs 57 pounds. Miss Jordan came to us with 
some injuries but is fully healed and looking for her 
forever home. She was previously in a home where we 
were told the other dog became aggressive with her, 
and we are recommending that she is placed in a home 
without other pets. She loves children but because of 
her size and energy level, she would do best with older 
children. Jordan is very social and likes to snuggle. She 
walks very nicely on a leash, loves to greet people, and 
play ball.

Animals‘ true personalities may not show through 
immediately in the shelter environment. They 
may consider their kennel a safe place and be 
uncomfortable when taken out. This doesn‘t mean 
they aren‘t sweet, loving dogs. It just means they are 
unsure or scared in this environment. Take some time 
to meet each dog. Let them get used to you for a few 
moments before you take him/her for a walk around the shelter grounds. Once you get your new pet home, 
allow them time to become adjusted to their new life. Depending on their background, living in a home may 
be a new experience for them. This may not happen overnight, so be patient and you will end up with a happy, 
well-adjusted pet.
 
Consider becoming a foster for puppies, kittens and adult dogs and cats. Some just need a break from 
shelter life, some are awaiting their turn on a rescue transport, and some just need some love. If you feel that 
you cannot adopt at this time, consider a short- or long-term foster situation. Call the shelter to learn more 
information. 

Please consider offering a foster home to help the pets at Second Chance Pals (SCP), a program of Monroe 
County Friends of Animals. These foster homes help older and/or sick pets that need more assistance than the 
typical homeless pet. They often cannot be treated until they have a foster home commitment where they can 
safely stay until their recovery needs are met. Veterinary care and expenses are provided for their treatments 
and they are closely monitored. 

All animals adopted are spayed or neutered, wormed, have age appropriate vaccinations and testing, and are 
microchipped with registration. Cats are litter box trained. $50 adoption fee over 1 year old, $60 under 1 year 
old.

The Monroe County Animal Shelter is located at 170 Kefauver Lane in Madisonville (behind Wal-Mart) and 
is open Tuesday – Friday from 11 – 4:30 and Saturdays from 11 – 2.  The shelter is closed to the public 
on Sunday and Monday.  Call 423-442-1015 and check out all available pets on our website at www.
monroecountyfriendsofanimals.org. TN Monroe County Animal Shelter is the official Facebook page for the 
Monroe County Animal Shelter. 

The Monroe County Animal Shelter (MCAS) operates a monthly food pantry to help pet families in Monroe 
County.  Our supplies are low and we are reaching out to the community to help.  Any donations of canned or 
dry puppy and dog and kitten and cat food is needed and will be appreciated.


